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Universal Periodic Review of the Republic of the Congo, 30 October 2013
Intervention by the delegation of Estonia

Estonia warmly welcomes the delegation of the Republic of the Congo to the UPR. We thank the Congo for their work in preparing the national report and for the additional information provided today.

Estonia welcomes the several positive steps taken by the country to improve the human rights situation since its previous UPR. We commend the adoption of the Indigenous Peoples Promotion and Protection Act and urge the Congo to ensure its full and effective implementation. We further call on the Congo to enact a comprehensive law on violence against women, prohibiting domestic violence and sexual harassment, and to allocate more resources for the advancement of gender equality.

Estonia welcomes the initiatives of the Government in the fight against poverty, including the preparation of a poverty-reduction strategy paper and a document on growth, employment and poverty. In order to address the situation where a disproportionate number of women in the country are affected by HIV/AIDS, we call the Congo to continue to promote education on sexual and reproductive health, and ensure access of women to health-care services.
Estonia is aware that the Congo has not applied the death penalty for more than three decades, and encourages its complete de jure abolishment.

 Estonia would like to make the following recommendations:  
1. to combat gender-based discrimination and to implement the UN Security Council resolution 1325 and related resolutions on women, peace and security; 
2. to ratify the 2nd Optional Protocol to the Covenant on Civil and Political Rights on the abolition of the death penalty;
3. to ratify the Agreement on the Privileges and Immunities of the ICC (APIC)

We wish to the delegation of Congo a successful review meeting. 
Thank you.
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